
May 19, 2025 

Dear Valued Customer: 

On behalf of CPS Energy, the Substation Engineering project team and I would like to update 

you on the Midtown Substation Project, which was approved by our Board of Trustees during 

their October 31, 2021, meeting. This project improves the electric service reliability to homes 

and businesses in your area. 

We’re pleased to share that substation construction is scheduled to start again in June 2025. 

We apologize for the late update, as the project schedule has been shifting due to how detailed 

and complex the design process has been. Please note, there will be some underground 

construction that will occur outside the substation on Belknap. The anticipated construction 

finish date is now January 2027. Information about the project and previous communications are 

available at cpsenergy.com/infrastructure under Substation Projects – Midtown Substation. 

For your safety, we respectfully ask the community not to enter the construction site or 
communicate with our contractors. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to 
reach out to me, and I will address them in a timely manner. 

We truly value you as our customer and are dedicated to serving you and our community every 
day. Thank you for your patience and understanding. We will keep you updated as the project 
moves through its different phases toward completion. 

Sincerely, 

Basileo D. Rocha III, P.E. 
Manager – Substation Engineering 
Midtown Substation Project Manager 
bdrocha@cpsenergy.com 
210.353.4933 
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